Road Trailer Modification for UK Twin Lift Keel F21 s

| sail one of the UK-built Freedom 21’s with the twin lifting keel arrangement and | found
some recurring problems when floating the boat back onto its road trailer. The road
trailer commonly supplied with these boats, which were built during the period 1983 to
1989, was supplied by Lizard Trailer Services, Cornwall and were designed to support
the two retracted wing keels and the centreline of the boat on three separate platforms —
see photograph below.

When floating the boat back onto the road trailer | found that two problems were making
this operation very difficult:

The outer tip of the lifting keel “wings” was catching on the upstanding edge of the
galvanised steel “L” channels that lie just inboard of the trailer wheels. This made it
necessary to repeatedly back the road trailer into the water and then try again to
guide the boat into the correct position as the trailer was pulled up the ramp and
usually it took about 4 to 5 attempts to get this right.

When the bow of the boat engaged with the “V” guide on the trailer forward winch
post it tended to lie in a position much higher than normal; so that when the boat was
finally on the trailer and pulled out of the water it was in effect wedged in a “bows-up”
position with the boat resting on the aft end of the lifting keel “wings” rather than with
the keels flat on the trailer platforms.

So | needed a means of automatically guiding the boat onto it's trailer so that the lifting
keel “wing” tips did not catch on the trailer channels and keels were correctly located in a
fore & aft position so that they could not come forward from their correct position.



I made up some 2mm thick mild steel plates as shown in the attached sketch to provide
accurate guidance to the boat as it floated onto the trailer during the boat recovery
operation. After check fitting these plates they were galvanised & bolted to the trailer.

The canted-out side plates were bolted to the steel “L” channels so that as the boat
came down onto the trailer the tips of the “wings” were prevented from catching on the
“L” channel and the keels had no option but to slide down the guide plates and locate
correctly on the trailer platforms. The steel angle “stops” also prevented the front of the
keels from locating forward of their correct position on the trailer platforms and as a
result the bow of the boat located correctly in the “V” of the winch post.

The modified trailer is shown in the photograph below and further details are given in the
attached sketches.

This was a very successful modification and the boat floated onto the trailer in its correct
position at the first attempt, which was a considerable simplification of the boat recovery
process.

Wilf Bishop
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